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In Loving Memory of Tom Gleason,
who left us a year ago, May 3rd

What would we give —
for his hand to clasp, his patient

face to see, to hear his voice, to see
   his smile, as in days that used to be.

Sadly missed by His Wife,
Children, Grandchildren & Great-Grandchildren

But some sweet day, we’ll meet again,
Beyond the toil and strife of life,

and clasp each other’s hand once more!
In Heaven’s Happy Life!

P.O. Box 1050; St. Francis
785-332-3162

nwkansas.com
INTERNET Access as low

as $14.92/month

THE WORLD.
As close as your phone.

785-332-3162

�! Tech help Available
 �  Hookup Same Day as Signup

See American Profile magazine in this week’s issue of

Brought to you by
The Herald

(available in local area only)  "Your sponsorship
could be right here.

For more information contact:
Casey at 785-332-3162

Gone from our Lives
But

Forever in our Hearts.
Sadly missed by ~

his Wife, Kids & Grandkids

In Memory of Marvin Confer
April 8th, 1938 ~ May 4th, 2004

Please Join Us For A
Come & Go Bridal Shower

Cassandra Jantz
Bride-Elect of Andy Zweygardt

Sat., May 5 • 2-3:30 p.m.
St. Francis Public Library

Registry: Schultz’s Ltd., Owens True-Value, JC Penney

for

Guess
who is

going to
be 65!

Love ??

Spring shows
are on the agenda
for county youth

By Betty Jean Winston
bettyw@nwkansas.com

Spring Livestock Shows were
held in Thomas County and in
Oakley over the weekend with a
number of Cheyenne County youth
attending.

Other locations in the near future
where shows will be held include
Curtis, Neb., Tribune and
Goodland.

St. Francis will be the site of a
show in the later part of May.

The Thomas County show was
held in Colby on Saturday with the
following results:

Matt Raile: placed third in senior
showmanship, second in his
Gelbvieh heifer class and third in
his Balancer heifer class.

RL Walz: first in his heifer class,
Reserve Overall Champion; first in
his steer class.

Grady Brunk: senior showman-
ship participant; fifth in commer-
cial heifer class; Grand Champion
in Shorthorn steer class.

Garrett Brunk: junior showman
ship participant; fifth in commer
cial heifer class.

Laura Brunk: intermediate show
manship participant; second in
commercial heifer class.

Janae Glidewell: Chi Maine
heifer, Grand Champion; Angu
steer, first in class; participated in
senior showmanship.

Gavin Cooper: participated in
intermediate showmanship/ fifth in
Maine heifer class.

Another spring show was held  in
Oakley on Sunday with the follow
ing results:

Laura Brunk: fourth in interme
diate showmanship; second in
commercial heifer class.

Garrett Brunk: second in junio
showmanship; fifth in commercia
heifer class.

RL Walz: steer, first in class 
Grand Champion overall; Heifer
first in crossbred class - Reserve
Champion.

“AH, THE DREADED cell phone symphony returns to our
crucible of learning! We have zero tolerance for cell phones
during class. so, we’ll get to know each other at detention.
Phone, please...and welcome to East High!” Students,  Sa-
rah Guthmiller, Corbin Sherlock, Cara Hunt and Shaina

PRAIRIE HERBS and Treasure store is now open and selling goods year around. Laura Reeser
and Jo Hagney put the finishing touches on the sign.                                      Herald staff photo by Karen Krien

An open house planned
as business goes year-round

By Karen Krien
karenk@nwkansas.com

Between St. Francis and Wheeler
on the north side of the road is the

new Prairie House Herbs and Trea-
sures store. It will be open all year
long selling a variety of items.

On Saturday, owners, Jo Hagney
and Laura Reeser, will be holding
an open house from 10 a.m. to 5
p.m.

There will be samples of their
jams, jellies and herbal seasonings.
Visitors will also have the opportu-
nity to sign up for door prizes.

Last year, the women had a road-
side stand but are glad to be able to
move indoors. They will have their
fresh eggs, vegetables and fruits
throughout the season. Goat milk is
available but must be ordered in
advance. They also offer a variety
of plants that are not generally
available elsewhere in the county.

They honor special requests such
as homemade noodles, specialty
breads and desserts. The specialty
jalapeno peanut brittle is a seasonal
item only.

The owners also hold “Taste of
Cooking with Herbs” dinners.
These meals give people the oppor-
tunity to taste different herbs in ap-
petizers, entrees, desserts and
drinks (non-alcoholic). Many say
their iced tea is “to die for.”

“We are hoping everyone comes
out to see our herbs, vegetables and
flowers that we have ready for
planting,” Ms. Hagney said.

And, for those city dwellers who
need a bit of nature’s therapy, the
herb girls always have weeds to
pull!

County bridges put on plan
By Karen Krien

karenk@nwkansas.com
County bridges to be replaced

and the damage to another bridge
were talked about when the Chey-
enne County Commissioners met
on Monday. Four bridges will be
put on the five-year plan but the
damaged bridge will be replaced
this summer.

Dave Flemming, road and bridge
supervisor, said that 10 days ago,
the stringers on a bridge northwest
of St. Francis on Road W, were bro-
ken when a gas drilling truck at-
tempted to cross it. The bridge is an
18-foot span. Mr. Flemming had
talked to Tom Roelfs, gas company
representative, who said the com-
pany would be willing to pay for
part of the costs. Mr. Flemming said
that there is a lot of oil and gas ac-
tivity in the area and a better bridge
will be put in place.

The new bridge will be 18-feet
wide and 24-feet long.

The commissioners agreed to
raise the price for taking the big
farm tractor tires at the landfill from
$10 to $15 each. It is also costing
more to have the concrete pieces
crushed so the price for concrete
will go up.

Mr. Flemming had found a 1990
excavator for $30,000 which will be
used for pumping gravel. He said it
sounded like it was a good deal but
would do some  testing and have an
inspection report made. The excava-
tor is at a gravel pit north of St. Francis.

PriaireLand Electric was given
permission to set 1.5 miles of poles
on the county right-of-way west of
the Rawlins-Cheyenne county line
on Road Q.

Park/band shell
The city of St. Francis planned to

put Sawhill Park on the Kansas and
National Historic Register but

found out that the county owned the
property. J.R. Landenberger, city
superintendent, asked that the
county sign the forms so the paper-
work could be sent in.

Ernie Ketzner, commissioner,
pointed out that when places are put
on the register, the repairs and con-
struction are limited.

Terry Miller, clerk, said that this
is true but the structures are publi-
cized and draw tourists to town.

The commissioners signed the
papers.

Radio for
Bird City Fire House

Gary Rogers, emergency man-
ager, had two bids for a mobile ra-
dio for the Bird City fire depart-
ment. Prairie States, Imperial, bid
$850 while Nex-Tech, Hays, bid
$791. After consideration of the
bids, the commissioners decided to
go with Prairie States as the com-
pany handles the majority of the
county’s radio business. The pur-
chase money will be taken out of the
911 Fund.

The radio has an antenna which
is similar to those on vehicles. If this
antenna does not work, a bigger
antenna can be put up. The radio
allows calls to be made through it.

In other business
In other business:
• Representatives with High

Plains Mental Health asked that the
commissioners fund the organiza-
tion by paying $4 per person living
in the county and it would come to
approximately $10,000.

• Troy Porter, contractor, had told
the county clerk that his bill for the
sidewalk and curb work in front of
the steps had amounted to $9,200.

• Jannelle Bowers, emergency
medical director, had a mutual aid
agreement between Dundy and
Rawlins counties for the commis-

sioners to sign. She said that
Michael Hansen is attending school
to become a training officer. When
completed, he will be able to re-cer-
tify emergency medical techni-
cians.

• Ben Leibbrandt, St. Francis,
was representing his son and wife,
Chris and Heather Leibbrandt. He
asked that the county maintain his
drive so their foster children will be
able to attend St. Francis schools.
The county road and bridge super-
visor, will look into the matter and
bring more information back to the
commissioners.

Adam Jones, St. Francis, recently
purchased land southwest of
Wheeler. They have access to the
land but Mr. Jones would like to
have a different road. The commis-
sioners agreed to keep it as it was.

• Thirteen people representing
the Cheyenne Initiative Associa-
tion talked about what the organi-
zation is doing and what it stands
for. David Butler, new coordinator
for the Cheyenne County Develop-
ment Corporation, discussed what
the commissioners expected from
this organization. See related ar-
ticle.

• The sheriff talked about grants
for 911, relocation of the 911 de-
partment and the hiring of Cody
Beeson as the deputy to cover the
Bird City area. See related article.

• The commissioners approve the
cost of $13,000 to re-roofing of the
airport hangar. See related article.

Next meeting
The commissioners will meet

again at 8 a.m. on Tuesday, May 15,
in the commissioners’ room in the
courthouse.

Club Clip

On March 5, a Hospice Volunteer
meeting was held at the St. Francis
of Assisi Catholic Church with a
potluck meal. The presentation was
by Shelly Willems, R.N., on “Arti-
ficial Nutrition and Hydration at the
End of Live.”

Volunteers present were Elmer
and Dorothy Kellner, Dulcie
Henderson, John Bartlett, Father
Meitl, Edith Walters, Amanda
McKenzie, director of volunteers,
and Shelly Willems.

Hospice Volunteers

Cool salads are appealing during
warm weather; to ease effects of
soaring temperatures, here are some
tips to help you eat smart:

• Eat smaller portions.
• Skip high-fat foods and sugary

desserts.
• Eat plenty of fresh fruits and

vegetables.
• Drink plenty of water.
•Cook during the coolest part of

the day cover and refrigerate food
to eat later in the day.

• Taking your lunch?  Don‚t leave
lunch in hot car. Place insulated
cooler in a shady spot. When tem-
peratures are above 90 F, food left
out more than an hour should be dis-
carded.

For more information on health
and safety, contact the county ex-
tension office.

Eating Facts

Gohl reluctantly hand over their cell phones to eccentric
Drama teacher, Ms. Darbus (Lauren Zweygardt).  High
School Musical will take place at 7 p.m. on Monday and
Tuesday at the high school auditorum.
                                                                                     Herald staff photo by Karen Krien


